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Proposal 

Roads and Maritime Services sought feedback from the community and stakeholders during November 

and December 2016, on a proposed night work construction schedule for intersection improvements on 

Hoxton Park Road and Hill Road, Lurnea. The project is to provide a dedicated left turn lane from Hoxton 

Park Road into Hill Road, Lurnea, and aims to reduce congestion and improve travel times. The 

proposal was to work up to five nights a week for 12 weeks of a proposed 30 week construction 

schedule or up to two nights a week for a 58 week period. 

For both proposals, our working hours would be from 8pm to 5am, with noisier work to be completed 
before midnight.  

The work includes removing and replacing sections of asphalt.  

Consultation and responses 

Roads and Maritime distributed 1150 letters to the local area and key stakeholders, inviting feedback by 
Friday 9 December 2016 (see Appendix A and B).  

We received comments from two people, both of whom were in support of working up to five nights a 
week for 12 weeks of a 30 week construction period.  
 
We will respond directly to everyone who provided feedback. 

Decision 

After reviewing the feedback, we have decided to proceed with the proposal to work up to five nights a 
week for 12 weeks of a 30 week construction period. 

We will keep the community informed as the project progresses. We will notify the community and 
stakeholders before the start of work and will continue to keep them informed as the project progresses. 



Feedback and response 

Feedback Roads and Maritime response 

Support for proposed five night a week 

construction schedule. 

 

Two comments 

Thank you for your feedback. 
 
After reviewing the feedback, Roads and Maritime Services have decided to proceed with the proposal to 
work up to five nights a week for 12 weeks of the proposed 30 week construction schedule. 
 
Roads and Maritime will keep the community informed of our plans as the project progresses. We will notify 

the community and stakeholders before the start of work and will continue to keep them informed as the 

project progresses. 

 

 



 

Appendix A – Have your say letter Novemebr 2016 

 

 



 

 



Appendix B – Distribution map for night work have your say letter November 2016 

 

 


